

NOTICE OF ACTIONS – Special Review of Teach-Out Proposal

 $\label{thm:commission} \mbox{American Psychological Association - Commission on Accreditation}$

Summer 2023

At its meeting held August 1, 2023, the American Psychological Association's Commission on Accreditation reviewed a proposal to teach-out students from the APA-accredited Clinical PsyD program at Medaille University. Medaille University has established a closure date of August 31, 2023. The Commission approved a teach-out proposal from D'Youville University, an institution that has not previously had an APA-accredited program. The teach-out program has been granted "accredited, on contingency (inactive)" status, effective September 1, 2023, which will allow students from the Medaille University's APA-accredited Clinical PsyD program to enroll with a goal of continuing their studies. Should this "accredited, inactive" teach-out program wish to accept new, non-Medaille University students into a program created as a function of the teach-out, the program will not be accredited until a separate application and review and approval for initial accreditation occurs.

For additional information regarding periodic review, including accreditation statuses and decision options, please see Section 8 of the <u>Accreditation</u> <u>Operating Procedures of the Commission on Accreditation</u> (AOP).

Programs approved to Teach-Out students from APA-accredited Medaille University Clinical PsyD program

Granted "Accredited, on Contingency (inactive)" Status			
Program Name	Location	Substantive Area	Degree
D'Youville University/Medaille University Teach-Out	Buffalo, NY	Clinical	PsyD

For additional information about psychology accreditation or questions regarding this notice, please feel free to contact the APA Office of Program Consultation and Accreditation at (202) 336-5979 or apaaccred@apa.org.

Jacqueline Remondet Wall, PhD

Jegueline Remonder Wall

Director, Office of Program Consultation and Accreditation